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Dear Friends,

As you may know, President Obama delivered a joint address to Congress regarding health care
reform on September 9, 2009. I had hoped to hear his intention to replace the current proposal
(House bill H.R. 3200) and work with both sides of the aisle to craft improved legislation that
includes many items on which all of us agree. Unfortunately, his speech simply stated more of
the same rhetoric that we've heard over the past few months.

I agree with the majority of Americans on the elimination of exclusions for pre-existing

conditions, removing barriers between states on purchasing health care, and making health \\ A

care insurance portable. I was pleased to hear the President talk about medical liability ReP. CALVERT meets with

reform. Frivolous lawsuits drive up insurance premiums and promote unnecessary and senior citizens in the district to
. . . . . discuss legislation that impacts

expensive testing, increasing health care costs for everyone. However, the pilot programs he seniors

announced will simply kick the can down the road. We must reform medical liability laws now.

I am still opposed to the idea of government-run health care. The President attempted to downplay the role of the
“public option,” but I believe the end result will be the same: a nationalized health care system that will eventually lead
to fewer and more expensive private insurance options. The President’s assertion that health care reform will be deficit
neutral is simply not the case. The Congressional Budget Office, a non-partisan organization, has clearly stated that the
House bill would add $220 billion to the deficit over 10 years. After that, the costs continue to explode. If the President
hopes to make his current proposal budget neutral, he will have to do this by creating billions more in cuts to vital
programs, as well as raising and collecting new taxes.

Health care reform is too important to ram through Congress without debate. I think that a core bill should be crafted that
reflects ideas on which Republicans and Democrats agree. At that point, Speaker Pelosi should allow all Members —
regardless of party — the ability to submit amendments and request a “yes” or “no” vote. At this time, the Congressional
Majority is preventing any amendments from being offered by the Minority, which presumes that only their ideas are
acceptable. The public option is a contentious proposal. Rather than forcing it through, let’s get every Member on the
record and have an up or down vote on all the portions of the health care bill.

I would like to hear your thoughts on the health care reform bill, please visit my website at www.calvert.house.gov
and fill out the Health Care Survey. The health care debate will continue to change daily, please sign up for my
e-newsletters on my website so I can bring you breaking news from Washington, D.C.

Sincerely,
Support the Troops,
¢ visit www.OurMilitary.mil
KEN CALVERT
Member of Congress / |

PS. Don't forget to Register to Vote! For Riverside County residents, visit www.election.co.riverside.ca.us.
For Orange County residents, visit www.ocvote.com.
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